INTERNATIONAL COMMITTEE OF THE RED CROSS

Appointment to the Executive Board

Following the decision of the ICRC Assembly, Mr. Maurice Aubert is taking part in the meetings of the ICRC Executive Board as from September 1983.

Mr. Maurice Aubert has been a member of the International Committee of the Red Cross since February 1979.

The President of Tanzania at the ICRC

During a short stay in Geneva, the President of the United Republic of Tanzania, Mr. Julius K. Nyerere, visited, on 3 October, the International Committee of the Red Cross. He was welcomed by the ICRC President, Mr. Alexandre Hay, and senior ICRC officials and during the meeting the Tanzanian president discussed various humanitarian matters.

President Nyerere was accompanied by the Permanent Representative of Tanzania to the United Nations in Geneva, Mr. Chagula, and Tanzania's Ambassador to Switzerland and the Federal Republic of Germany, Mr. Diria.

Recognition of the Red Cross Society of the Republic of Zimbabwe

CIRCULAR No. 526

To the Central Committees of the National Red Cross and Red Crescent Societies

LADIES AND GENTLEMEN.

We have the pleasure of informing you of the official recognition of the Red Cross Society of the Republic of Zimbabwe by the International